
 

   

 
 

Informational Webinar: Health Care Fraud   
 

The Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN) in coordination with the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation (FBI) will hold an Informational Webinar on Wednesday, January 23, 2013, at 1:00 pm, 
Eastern Time, to discuss the increasing trend of fraudulent health care activity occurring within the 
U.S. financial system.  
 
Multiple investigations across the United States have revealed that this activity is being facilitated by 
passport holders with J-1 work and F-1 student visas.1 Such passport holders have been recruited by 
individuals to obtain legitimate state-issued identification, incorporate business entities, and open 
business bank accounts to fraudulently bill Medicare. This same technique has been used to launder 
income tax checks fraudulently received through identity theft. Collective losses to the government are 
estimated to be in the hundreds-of-millions of dollars annually.    
 
In this Webinar, the FBI will discuss the J-1 visa program and some specific concerns noted and 
typologies utilized by transnational organized crime organizations to use bank accounts to launder 
fraudulent proceeds from Medicare and the Department of Treasury. FinCEN and FBI officials will 
address trends and indicators of suspicious activity concerning this fraud, as well as the reporting 
requirements such as the filing of Suspicious Activity Reports (SARs).   
 
This Webinar is intended for financial institution participation. Space is limited; participants from the 
same institution are asked to join the Webinar from a single location to support space availability. 
 
This Webinar does not have a registration process. At the start of the Webinar, attendees should join by 
going to the following link:  

 
Informational Webinar on Health Care Fraud 

 
In the days following the broadcast, interested parties may view a recorded version of this Webinar on 
the FinCEN website.  
 
PC-based attendees will require: Windows® 7, Vista, XP, 2003 Server or 2000 
Macintosh®-based attendees will require: Mac OS® X 10.4.11 (Tiger®) or newer 

 

                                                 
1 For more information on J1 and F1 Visa holders, see the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services website.    

http://treas.yorkcast.com/webcast/Viewer/?peid=4b8f3616834141a9b9fa5428151f1b6b1d
http://www.uscis.gov/portal/site/uscis/menuitem.eb1d4c2a3e5b9ac89243c6a7543f6d1a/?vgnextoid=704e2f8b69583210VgnVCM100000082ca60aRCRD&vgnextchannel=704e2f8b69583210VgnVCM100000082ca60aRCRD

